

AUScA Committee meeting Minutes 29/7/98:

Meeting opened: 6:07pm
-second by Fiona
Last minutes accepted: by Pete
-second by Kate

Business arising:

Clubs Festival: (week 2)

Clubs assoc. are having a festival on the lawns to show the union that clubs are still around and have support, because if voluntary student unionism comes in next year there will be no money for grants.

AUScA will have a table on the lawns from 11-2 wed-fri (5-7 August)

Will probably have a BBQ depending on when others are having them.

Suggestion: have pancakes instead.

Timetable:

	11-12	12-1	1-2
WED	Miriam Fiona	Miriam Kris	Miriam Kris
THURS	Caroline Kate	Caroline Kerry	Caroline Kerry
FRI	Sarah -	Sarah Kerry	Sarah Caroline

Reorientation Camp:

Second weekend. 7-9th Aug
\$16 both nights. \$12 one night.

Menu:

Fri: supper (pancakes,tea,coffee,milo)

Sat: breaky (cereal,toast,eggs)

lunch (sandwiches or pasta)

dinner (BBQ: sausages,chops,
coleslaw,potatoes, etc)

supper (finger bun, sweet biscuits,
tea,coffee,milo)

Sun: breaky (cereal,toast,tea,coffee,milo)

How much is allowed to be spent on food? Because only making \$2 from people staying both nights and \$5 from people staying one (there are 41 places.)
Pete says should be able to buy food with that much.

Caroline says we are allowed to spend some money.

Attendance: Caroline, Sarah, Kate, Fiona
Miriam, Meeghan, Pete, kj, Kerry, Kris,
Simone, Yvonne, Wildy, Tink,
Apologies: Nick, Belinda, Jonno.

Formal Dinner:

31st October

St Paul's convention centre.

Corner of Pultney St. & Flinders.

They don't need to know which menu until a few weeks before. We need to decide so we can set the ticket price.

\$38 meal is still very good.

There is a vegetarian meal available.

5 hours drinking.

People will pay \$30 for the extra hour drinking. They won't cut off the alcohol. This means AUScA only has to pay \$8.

Free tickets to: Chantel for bookswap

Two tickets to speaker .

SPEAKER:

-Adam Spencer (Airport lounge jjj,

Quantum ABC

Has BSc,Master,etc)

Kj can get money to fly him down for a conference and he can speak at formal while he's here. Conference will be for science students about where the course can take them. Getting the faculty involved. Natasha Stot Dispoyer (??)

Also booked for conference.

-other options:

-Person from the zoo. Is funny,good speaker, Miriam can arrange.

-Microvirologist-through Miriam

-Xavier Midicon. Is ex AUScA member.

But he didn't sound too happy when he was asked last year.

Decision: If Kj can let us know about the conference by general meeting, then we'll have Adam Spencer as speaker.

It will be a good this to boost AUScA.

The conference will also improve profile

Because Natasha's publicity people will be covering the conference and will include AUScA.

It has been suggested that if the conference goes well, it would be a good thing to do again in Feb next year when new members will be signing up. A high profile media personality will get attention and the conference is helpful to students.

It was suggested that we could raffle off some formal dinner tickets to make some money.

Can only sell to members of our club or need lotteries licence.

Catacombs:

Union board says that it will never open again.

Kj wants Caroline to go with her to talk to the Vice Chancellor about getting it opened as a science common room.

Pubnight:

Caroline suggested that Sarah may want to organise a pubnight this term like Mark Harris did last year.

Sarah did want to organise something so she'll look into it.

Preferably this term before the formal, so maybe about week 4.

Bookswap:

A reporter from the messenger (?)
Called Caroline to tell her that they were going to interview 20 students about bookswap. We're not really sure what it was about.

Treasurer's Report:

BS \$3146.68

O' \$725.90

BE \$3885.05

F \$58.99 (profit from pjongatail went in)

\$500 deposit was paid to St Paul's
\$100 deposit was paid to Seeone Hills
Pjongatail party made \$43.50 profit

Correspondance:

-Letter from clubs assoc about the festival

-Letter from the SAUA about their Reo

-Clubs assoc. meeting agenda

(Meeghan can't attend Fi will go.)

-letter from Club's they want last year's AGM minutes and a full club membership list.

-2x Adelaidian

-Petroleum Gazette

-Investigator

-2x notices about public lectures.

Questions with notice: none

Question without notice: none

Meeting closed: 7:36pm

-second by Kj

Kj paid for the pizza

She owed \$15 for her pubcrawl t-shirt.